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We need your feedback:

We speak to the school about what they think would
benefit the children, and now we want to hear from you. If
you have any ideas or suggestions that you would like to
put forward for consideration for PSA funding, please get
in touch:

PSAGreatAdd@gmail.com

We hope you all have a lovely half term break!

We have a busy final term planned before the
summer holiday, with lots of exciting events.
We will email out the dates of each event
shortly once they've been finalised.

We are always on the lookout for volunteers, so
if there is an event you would be able to help
with please email PSAGreatAdd@gmail.com.
Any support would be greatly appreciated!

Last term we had some amazing events, and we

have more planned this term! Take a look...
16/06 - Mufti Day (Chocolate donations)
30/06 - Sports Day (PSA refreshment
stall)
TBC - DIY Pizza Kits
TBC - Summer Fayre
TBC - School Disco

Next Meeting - Tuesday 6th June,
9am, Water Mill Tea Rooms,
Ringstead. All Welcome!

It was fantastic to see all of the entries in PSA “design your own crown® competition
for the coronation, thank you to everyone for taking part and congratulations to our
winners!

We also celebrated Mrs Clements’ special birthday with some beautiful flowers!




